Dear Family and Friends,

As many of you already know, our son, Samuel, suffered a devastating brain injury following a near-drowning incident approximately 2 and a half years ago. Since then, God has led us to utilize a variety of treatment approaches that have been used with varying degrees of effectiveness. Traditional approaches, including intensive physical, speech, and occupational therapy, as well as hippotherapy, have produced significant improvements. Sam now smiles, laughs, vocalizes, rolls, eats and drinks by mouth, and is able to hold his head up for indefinite periods of time. Although progress continues to occur, it has slowed during recent months. Brain injuries can continue to heal for decades, but the greatest benefit from intervention is realized during the first 3-5 years.

We feel that while more traditional therapies have in fact produced wonderful results, they have not yet provided Sam the degree of improvement possible and necessary to insure the quality of life of which he is capable. Because time is of the essence, it is imperative to move forward with the use of newer treatment approaches.

Umbilical cords have historically been discarded, but have recently been realized to be a potent resource for effective stem cell therapy. Unlike embryonic stem cells, umbilical stem cells are harvested from the cord blood of full term infant donors immediately following their birth. Although advances have occurred in this area, donor stem cells have not yet been approved for use in the United States. However, many successful umbilical cord treatments have been developed in other countries. These treatments have proven especially effective for diabetes, multiple sclerosis, Parkinson’s disease, and most importantly, brain injuries.

A recent investigation has resulted in first-hand knowledge of the dramatic improvements in motor and cognitive skills experienced by children following umbilical cord stem cell therapy. The most viable and safest program that would meet Sam’s needs appears to be the International Cell Medicine Clinic in Costa Rica. We will be traveling to Costa Rica in February 2010 for Sam’s first round of stem cell therapy. We look forward to potentially seeing great results and accelerated progress.  

We are writing this letter to ask for assistance.  First, and foremost, we are asking for your prayers as we embark on this journey.  God’s hand has been upon Sam from the beginning of this journey, and as a result, Sam’s story has touched thousands of people.  We strongly believe in the power of prayer and know that God hears the prayers of His people.  Pray for the stem cells to be directed to the damaged areas of the brain and to bring about RESTORATION.  Secondly, while we are planning to personally fund a significant portion of the expenses from our family resources, we will fall short of the estimated $25,000 necessary for the stem cell therapy, travel, food, and lodging.  We are reaching out to our family and friends for financial assistance in this exciting endeavor. 

Contributions can be made to the “Samuel Seidel Benefit Account” at your local Chase Bank.

or 

by mailing your payment to:

Chase Bank

Attn:  Saba McMillian

425 Airline Hwy.

Gonzales, LA  70737

We love and appreciate each one of you and ask for your continued support of our family.  Sam’s story is just beginning, and we know that God has great plans for him.   

We love you! 
Dan and Kahne Seidel
